




Action Group on Cross – Border Remittances – Chair’s Summary

28th October 2014

· In the 10th meeting of the Action Group on Cross on Border Remittances, members provided updates from the working groups on HMRC guidance and the safer corridor pilot. 
· The design phase of the safer corridor pilot is on track.  A regional roundtable meeting will take place in Nairobi on 24th November 2014 to validate the approach before it moves into implementation stage.
· HMRC guidance for Money Service Businesses has been published and is available on GOV.UK   - https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/anti-money-laundering-guidance-for-money-service-businesses
· HMRC also provided an update on an e-learning package for Money Service Businesses.  User testing will take place in the next 2 weeks and the product publication date is expected by January 2015.
· Dominic Thorncroft and Jawwad Riaz from UKMTA gave a presentation on Money Service Businesses entitled ‘where we are and how we move forward’.  The presentation was discussed by the group.  


